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Explanation of Vote by Ambassador Mark Wallace, U.S. Representative for UN Management and Reform, on Draft Resolution A/ES-10/L.19: Illegal Israeli actions in Occupied East Jerusalem and the rest of the Occupied Palestinian Territory, in the Fifth Committee, November 17, 2006 

Mr. Chairman,

The United States cannot support the resolution that results in the statement of program budget implications that the Committee is currently considering. The text is one-sided and unbalanced and will not advance the aspirations of the Palestinian and Israeli people. Therefore, we cannot support resources to implement this resolution.

My delegation notes that in the last day, the Third Committee of the General Assembly adopted a draft resolution that stresses the need to avoid politically motivated and biased country-specific resolutions. Yet, today, we see that the General Assembly is considering a resolution that is politically motivated and biased towards the state of Israel. The draft resolution before the General Assembly today answers a significant question- that of the relevance and utility of the United Nations in the twenty-first century. We question whether pursuing these types of resolutions furthers the goals of the United Nations, as stated in the Charter, and whether it is a good use resources. 

My delegation strongly believes in the principle of consensus in this Committee. However, in light of the underlying resolution, we cannot join consensus today on this matter and therefore seek a vote on this decision.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

